City of Elk Horn
PO Box 216, 2027 Washington
Elk Horn, Iowa 51531
(712) 764-5514

The City Council of Elk Horn met in regular session on Monday, November 2, 2020 at 6:00 P.M. with the following members present: Mayor Jens; Councilmen Fredericksen,  McCarthy, Petersen, Potts and Teegerstrom; Clint Fichter Small City Resources, Dave Sturm and Jeff Godwin with Snyder & Associates, Public Works Director Andy Ring and Clerk Chelsee Jacobsen. 

McCarthy moved, seconded by Teegerstrom to approve the agenda.  ROLL CALL: Ayes 5.  Motion carried.

Teegerstrom moved, seconded by Potts to approve the minutes for the October 5th and October 21st meetings.  ROLL CALL: Ayes 5.  Motion carried.

Potts moved, seconded by Petersen to approve the claims register. ROLL CALL: Ayes 5.  Motion carried.  

Petersen moved, seconded by Potts to approve financial report. ROLL CALL: Ayes 5. Motion carried 

Jeff Godwin with Snyder and Associates brought a preliminary Water System Report summery for the council to review. The water tower is well maintained under current maintenance. The city averaged 55% lost water from January 2017 to October 2020. Jeff suggested to consider options for a new production well, replacing aeration tower, renovating the detention tank and evaluate equipment and controls at the water plant.

The fitness center will reopen to 18 years and under, but a parent must be present at all times of usage by a minor. 

Petersen moved, seconded by McCarthy to approve Resolution 2020-11.1, applying for financial assistance with USDA for water system repairs. Ayes 5. Motion carried.

McCarthy moved, seconded by Petersen to approve the Norse Horse Liquor License. Ayes 5. Motion carried

Fredericksen moved, seconded by Potts to approve the 2021 Street improvement project services agreement with Snyder and Associates. Ayes 5. Motion carried. The project involves the complete reconstruction of approx. 425 ft of Union St South of Catalpa St, reconstruction of Catalpa St from Union St to the highway, and reconstruction of the intersection of Washington and Salem St. The total estimated project construction cost is approximately $310,000. 

Potts moved, seconded by Fredericksen to have Snyder & Associates prepare a storm water utility facility plan and proposed storm water improvement design summary for the City of Elk Horn. Many stormwater system improvement projects include the process of preparing a preliminary engineering report. The typical report, prepared by a Professional Engineer, will assess the City's existing stormwater drainage system, determine needs, propose, and analyze alternatives and recommend a course of action from an engineering perspective.

Clint Fichter with Small City Resources brought a draft Stormwater Rate Management Ordinance for the council to look over for review. Fichter advised we hold a public workshop for the residents in the city to discuss a rate increase for future curb and gutter projects. Open meeting date is to be determined. 

Dave with Snyder & Associates brought up the Discussion for a housing development plan to the Council for review. Council, Fichter, and Sturm will put a proposal together for the landowner. 

Teegerstrom moved, seconded by Petersen to adjourn meeting at 7:00 PM.


____________________________		        _____________________________
Stan Jens, Mayor 					Chelsee Jacobsen, City Clerk

